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HEARING NOTES

Legislative Oversight:  LO21-0003


Budget Briefing – Bureau of Budget and Management Research (BBMR)


Committee:       Ways and Means 
Chaired by:       Councilman Eric T. Costello 

Hearing Date:  	Tuesday, September 14, 2021
Time (Beginning):	10:10 AM	
Time (Ending):	11:20 AM
Location: 		Virtual “WebEx” Meeting 
Total Attendance:	Approximately 35

Committee Members in Attendance:	

Eric T. Costello		Kristerfer Burnett
Robert Stokes, Sr.		Ryan Dorsey
Danielle McCray		Sharon Green Middleton
Isaac “Yitzy” Schleifer


Bill Synopsis in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Attendance sheet in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Agency reports read?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Video or audio-digitally recorded?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Certification of advertising/posting notices in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Evidence of notification to property owners?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Final vote taken at this hearing?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a


Major Speakers
(This is not an attendance record.)

· Robert (Bob) Cenname, Finance Department


Major Issues Discussed

1.    Bob Cenname gave a PowerPoint presentation for Fiscal year 2021 closeout, ending June 30, 2021 and discussed some of the highlights contained therein.  A copy is on file
2.    Committee/council members asked questions, stated concerns, and asked Mr. Cenname to chime-in with answers and/or comments.  Some highlighted topics of discussion and/or concern were:
· Concerns
· Recruiting Challenges/Public Safety Recruitment
· Staff shortages are of concern and we don’t want to contract out.  We want positions filled.
· We need to focus on training our current employees and increasing apprenticeship programs
· Police Department – It appears that recruiting/hiring officers will not outpace attrition 
· Security/Safety	
· More funding is needed to update cameras especially for the Department of Housing and Community Development and the Department of Public Works
· After School Programs
· There is not enough funding for the after-school programs in our Recreation Centers
· Comments/Remarks
· We must be optimistic and find creative ways to build our Police Department!
· Increasing salaries may help with recruitment!
· We must be honest about the Police Department’s budget when we are communicating with our constituents!
· Questions
· How much revenue are you projecting for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund?
· Water Use and Infrastructure – The contributions from other counties; how are their contributions helping the city? 
· Other Low Incoming Revenue
· Working from home is an example!  Do you have any ideas for how the City can raise additional revenue (other potential revenue sources)?
· Hilton Hotel
· Is any information available regarding how much debt remains? And how many years are left for satisfying the debt?  Per Mr. Cenname, will research and submit information to committee.
3.    Hearing called to recess; to reconvene on November 9, 2021. 


Further Study

Was further study requested?					|_| Yes    |_|   No

If yes, describe.   See requests noted in “Red” in the Major Issues Discussed section above.
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Marguerite M. Currin, Committee Staff					Date:  September 17, 2021
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